
 
 

MEMO TO: Planning and Public Works Committee of the Whole 

FROM: Emily Flanagan, P.E., Stormwater Engineer 

DATE: December 12, 2019 

SUBJECT: Acceptance of Brian Abbott Fish Barrier Removal Board (BAFBRB) Grant in the 

amount of $400,000 for the Willows Road Culvert Replacement Project, No. 20021715 

.. 
 

I. PURPOSE  ☐  For Info Only    ☐  Potential Agenda Item    ☒  Scheduled for   

                Council Action 
..recommendation 
 

II. RECOMMENDATION 

Accept the Brian Abbott Fish Barrier Removal Board (BAFBRB) Grant in the amount of 

$400,000 for the Willows Road Culvert Replacement Project, No. 20021715 

 

III. DEPARTMENT CONTACTS 

Dave Juarez, Public Works Director      425-556-2733 

Gary Schimek, Environmental & Utility Services Division Manager 425-556-2742 

Steve Hitch, Engineering Supervisor 425-556-2891 

Emily Flanagan, Stormwater Engineer 425-556-2707 

 

IV. DESCRIPTION/BACKGROUND 

The Willows Road culvert replacement project will replace an undersized, fish barrier 

culvert on Willows Creek with a 12-foot wide by 85-foot long concrete culvert. The 

project is part of the Willows Road Corridor project that also includes laying utilities, 

installing a pedestrian crossing, and rehabilitating 1.9 miles of Willows Road asphalt. 

 

The $400,000 BAFBRB grant will help pay for construction costs associated with the 

installation of the new culvert. Remaining costs of the project will be paid for by 

stormwater CIP budget, and a secured $175,000 Flood Reduction Grant from King 

County Flood Control District (approved by Council 11/20/18). The construction target is 

2020. 

 

 

A. Analysis 
Council approval will allow the project to accept funding from State of Washington 

Recreation and Conservation Office (RCO). 

 

 

 

V. TIME CONSTRAINTS 

The grant expires 6/30/2022, and all expenditures must be prior to this date. 



 

 

 

VI. LIST OF ATTACHMENTS 

Attachment A: Grant Agreement 

Attachment B: Applicant Authorization Resolution 

Attachment C: Project Map 


